                                                         BELTON PARISH COUNCIL                                                  

                                                                                                                                                                      Ref…19/13
Minutes of the Meeting of Belton Parish Council held on 20th August 2013 in Belton Public Hall.

Present:  Cllrs. Mr. W.E. Pryce Chairman

               Mrs. K. Davies, Mr. A.G. Ferris, Ms. G. Greensitt, Mr. N. Mattu, Mr. D. Neale, Mr. R. White.                       

               Two members of public present.
Apologies for Absence:  Cllrs. Redfern, Worral, Warwick, Baker & Drury.
   Public Forum: Dead rooks in Churchyard had been electrocuted. Rabbits in Churchyard. Hedge in Churchyard still not 

   cut – Cllr. Pryce to speak to Mr. Clarke. Trees at north wall in Churchyard need cutting back. Hedge at Glebe 

   Paddock/Stockshill  needs cutting.
1. Declarations of Interest.
    None.
2. Approval and Signing of the Minutes of Meeting Held on 16th July 2013.
     After inserting suggestion of photographs of councillors be put on notice board and website, the minutes were approved 
     and signed by Chairman.
3.  Matters Arising from Minutes of Meeting Held on 16th July 2013.
     7) Adverts for Addlesee’s Fencing being put in notice board.
     9d) Road now smooth but metal covers now even deeper and pose risk to motor cyclists and cyclists.

4. Statement of Account for Belton Relief in Need Charity.

    Next Agenda.     
   5.  Reports by Councillors and Clerk.

         The Clerk reported that he had spoken to Mr. Lee about the land at Belshaw Lane. Mr. Lee said part of the delay was 

         due to his solicitor being off sick but he had arranged an appointment for early September as he would be away until 

         then. He did not have a problem in the Council waiting until next financial year to erect fencing as it needed to get this 

         into next precept. He said that the problem on the east side of the land was the right of way across the old railway line. 

         He said that we would have a border on west side of track so would not have to worry about gates. He said there were 
         two options. One was to convey all of the land to the Council and then the Council to convey ownership of that part to
         Mr. Padgett or for him to do separate conveyances provided  Mr. Padgett paid  his legal costs. The Council could 

         always include a right of access to get to fencing. The Clerk showed some photos of fencing which may be suitable.    
         Mrs. St. Quentin said that the Church was having a small celebration re the new roof and wanted to know if 
         any councillors would attend. There was to be a light buffet.
         Mr. Johnston would be interested in renting the strips in Belton Fields at a competitive rent but on a commercial basis 

         ie not strip farming.
        Cllr. Worrall had received a request for the houses on King Edward Street and Bracon to be numbered as many visitors 

        found difficulty in  finding addresses.      

        Cllr. Baker had solved the mystery of the dead rooks. They were young rooks that had been electrocuted landing on 

        power cables. 
        Cllr. Davies had spoken to Dave Sanderson about the footpath at rear of Corner Acre and also the riverbank gradually 

        falling away into the river. He had said he would inspect to see if anything could be done. Horses were thought to be the 

         problem but they should not be using that path.                                                                                                                                                                 
6.  Police Matters/Anti Social Behaviour.

        The Clerk said that North Lincolnshire Homes had organised a meeting on 16th September at 10.00am at Shelford 

         House, Scunthorpe to disco Anti-social behaviour. Also Andrew Percy was trying to set up a meeting with them and 

         the Police. Matthew Grove e-mailed to say sorry to hear of problems and pleased we have contacted police
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7. Correspondence.

   a) Isle Axholme Phys. Handicapped Society – Letter of thanks for grant.               
   b) Belton Methodist Church – Letter of thanks for grant.                                                                                                                                                          

       c) Doncaster M.B.C. – Local Development Framework publication.

       d) Belton Scouts – Letter of thanks for grant. 

       e) CPRE – Countryside Voice Newsletter.

       f)  Humberside Playing Fields – Membership form
       g) North Lincs – Community Champion Awards.
       h) CPRE – Results of Best Kept Village competition – Belton has not won. Theses have been distributed to 

           councillors.

8   Applications for Planning Permission.
        2013/0851 52 High Street, retain wooden fence panels in boundary wall – Full Planning

        The Council objected to this application. Firstly because planning  regulations stipulate that any boundary, fence, wall          

        etc  that fronts the public highway should not exceed 1.0 metres in height and this wall/fence is well in excess of that. 

        Secondly, it is an eyesore on the main street in the Village and detracts from the visual amenity of surrounding   

        properties.
Plans received After Agenda Sent Out.
      2013/0915  Sheneila, Green Lane, erect front conservatory – Full Planning.
      2013/0992  29 Westgate Road, erect attached single garage – Full Planning. (No details on website yet).
      There were no objections to the above two applications.
      Decisions by North Lincs Council:            

      2013/0485  Sandtoft Grange Farm, retain excavation soil for drainage works  - Refused.
      2013/0600  Mosswood Manor, erect single storey side extension  – Passed.  

      2013/ 0602  Mosswood Manor, demolition of side extension  – Passed

 9.  Consider/Approve Increase in Clerk’s Salary by 1% Backdated to 1st April 2013.  

       The Clerk said that his alary had not been reviewed since October 2009 due to a pay freeze. A 1% increase had now
       been agreed nationally to be backdated to 1/4/2013. This would take the salary to £5513.55pa, an increase of 

       £54.59pa. Cllr. Neale proposed granting the increase, seconded by Cllr. Ripley this was approved.
10. Consider Auditors Comments on Annual Return.
      Two minor points raised ie any alterations to be initialled  the company name of the Internal Auditor not be used.   
11.  Accounts for Payment.

       The following accounts were approved for payment.

        101260  D.G.E. Ripley                                                      plants etc                                             £59.57

        101261  Belwood Playgroup                                             grant                                                £1000.00  

        101262  PKF Littlejohn                                                     audit fee                                            £240.00                                                                                                                           

12.  Consider Parish Affairs and Other Items of an Urgent Nature.
       1) Hedge at Medley House Farm still not cut.
       2) Mrs. Miller not happy that not enough pins used for notices on notice board and also July minutes not on (Not 

           approved yet).
       3) Complaint about cemetery that grass allowed to grow long (so as to allow wild flowers to grow).
       4) Ask North Lincs to tidy site of Holywell at Beltoft.
       5) Request that War Memorial be refurbished by August 2014.    
       6) Willow tree overhanging bus stop on High Street 
       7)  Encroachment at BT phone box on Belshaw Lane.
       8)  Grants next agenda.
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       9) Council given grants of £7000 so far this year 

     10) Encroachment of hedge at Holywell Farmhouse, Beltoft.
     11) Dyke on Belshaw Lane encroaching onto gardens.

     12) Stone required for Turbary.

     13) Contact Mr & Mrs Sidaway re land.

     14) Cllr. Ferris to bring Jubilee Mugs to next meeting.

     15) Photos of councillors on next agenda

Meeting closed at 8.30pm.  
